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Volunteer Prayer Chaplain  

Position Description 

 

Maryland Family Institute envisions a Maryland where God is honored, life is cherished, 

families flourish and religious liberty thrives.  We pursue this mission by engaging and 

equipping God’s people to advance faith, family and freedom in Maryland’s capital, 

church and culture.  Since prayer is an integral part of this mission, MFI is seeking a 

volunteer Prayer Chaplain (VPC) who will organize, lead and manage our prayer efforts.  

Our VPC will: 

 

●​ Pray for MFI friends, donors and allied organizations, along with legislators at 

the state and local levels.  We maintain a prayer list through which we pray every 

week.  The VPC will solicit for, organize, follow up on, and keep MFI informed 

about this list.  The VPC will periodically call, email and text people on the prayer 

list to check in and receive status updates.  The VPC will pray with and for these 

folks as a regular part of their ministry.  

 

●​ Lead and participate in weekly staff prayer times 

 

●​ Participate and occasionally lead our monthly Zoom prayer calls.  

 

●​ Meet with the MFI President weekly to report on our prayer efforts, and to pray 

for him, his family and the MFI team.  

 

●​ Devise a systematic approach to praying for Maryland’s elected leaders – County 

Executives & School Board Members, Delegates, Senators, the Governor, the MD 

Supreme Court, and our Congressmen and Senators.  This person would work 

with an MFI graphic designer to devise a prayer resource/guide for praying for 

each of these levels of leaders.  

 

●​ Work with outside organizations – the BCMD, the National Day of Prayer, the 

Family Policy Alliance – to coordinate and promote prayer efforts in Maryland.   

 

This opportunity is ideal for a retired church elder, deacon or home-maker who has a 

burden to pray, and a burden for MFI’s vision and mission.  Please forward all inquiries 

to: 

Jeffrey Trimbath, President 

Maryland Family Institute 

jtrimbath@marylandfamily.org 

mailto:jtrimbath@marylandfamily.org

